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PLEASE REMEMBER TO 
WRITE YOUR CHILDS NAME 
IN ALL JUMPERS, JACKETS, 
TRACK SUIT PANTS, HATS 
OR ANY CLOTHING THEY 
MAY TAKE OFF DURING 

THE DAY, SO IF THEY ARE 
HANDED IN WE CAN 

RETURN THEM 

Up & Coming: 
 

Tuesday 6th 
• K-6 Golf Clinic 
• Northern Schools Touch Gala Day 
 Wednesday 7th 
• Opens Northern Division Touch            

Carnival 
• Pop Up Café 
 Friday 9th 
• Pop Up Café 
• Cattle Club Excursion to      

Bahreenah Poll Hereford Stud 
 Wednesday 14th 
• Whole School Assembly 
• Pop Up Café 
Thursday 15th 
• K-6 Golf Clinic 
Friday 16th 
• Pop Up Café 
Wednesday 21st 
• Pop Up Café 
Friday 23rd 
• Pop Up Café 

Issue 5, 2nd June 2023 

 

A huge thankyou to Clerkness Pastoral Company and 
Chris Strahle for their very generous donation. The 

students and staff, especially Cattle Club students are 
extremely grateful. It’s wonderful to have a great 

community that continues to support our small school 
who encourages our students to thrive and succeed. 
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Principal’s Message 

What an exciting Term this has been for Bundarra Central School students, staff and 
community. I am impressed for such a small community the amount of success BCS has across 
multiple streams, in education, sport and extra-curricula activities. We have a lot of excursions 
coming up with Cattle Club, our Cultural Immersion Excursion to Tingha and touch football 
Central schools 

I get to witness the outstanding work teachers do to meet every student's needs inside and 
outside the classroom. This Term has been extremely busy at BCS, including the growth in 
literacy and numeracy programs across the school and the quality of the teaching & learning 
happening in the classrooms 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 

We know behaviour support plays a critical role in a student’s education and learning 
outcomes and BCS is creating safe and inclusive learning environments to manage student 
behaviour positively and consistently. Parents have joint responsibility with the school for the 
education of their children. They are responsible for ensuring their children attend school. They 
share in the responsibility of shaping their children’s understanding and attitudes about 
acceptable behaviour to maximise learning at the school. 

Attendance 

Regular attendance at school is essential to assist students to maximise their potential. 
Schools, in partnership with parents, are responsible for promoting the regular attendance of 
students. 

Parents are required to explain the absences of their children from school promptly and within 
seven days to the school. An explanation for absence must be provided to the school within 7 
days of the first day of any period of absence. We are rewarding our students who have 100% 
attendance every week. It is great to see students talking about attendance and making sure 
they are turning up and are checking their attendance all the time. 

Breakfast Club 

We know the importance of breakfast and the positive outcomes it has on a student's 
performance at school every day. Breakfast Club is Monday to Friday to ensure that BCS 
students have the best possible start to the day. 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Monday 19th June, BCS will hold its parent-teacher interviews, I am looking forward to meeting 
all parents and carers and working with you to ensure we strengthen and understand school 
performance and student outcomes. 
 
Mr Justin Stewart 
Relieving Principal 
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Secondary News 

 
As we are heading into the depths of winter it is important for students to be dressed for the 
conditions. Our Breakfast Club opens at 8.10am with winter appetites have certainly come 
into effect. I appreciate the support of all the student helpers who come down and assist. 

Our excursions and curricula activities both in the school and outside the school this Term 
have been many. Staff work hard to provide outstanding experiences for all students. This 
Term students have experienced the following; 

· School Anzac Assembly 

· Checkin Assessments Years 4, 6 and 8 

· Year 5/6 Excursion to Mt Yarrowyck 

· School Cross Country 

· Wingham Beef Week 

· Mothers Day P&C Stall 

· Primary Grip Leadership Conference 

· Student Leaders to the Mayor 

· NERAM (Art excursions/incursions) 

· Tingha History excursion. 

· City Country Alliance – Student Leadership 
remote forums with Sydney schools 

This week we have a Drama excursion and 
My Futures, My Opportunities excursion for 
Years 9-12. I would thank the support of 
parents and carers in supporting these great 
experiences for our students. 

Finally, I will be taking primary student 
leaders to the City Country Alliance Student 
Leadership Camp to Sydney with the dates 
confirmed as Tuesday 14th November to 
Friday 17th November. 
 
Mr Richard Sowden 
Relieving Deputy Principal 
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Primary News 

Year 3/4  
Year 3/4 are engaged in their learning and working diligently this Term. We have been reading 
the sequel to our last Terms Novel ‘The Wild Robot Escapes’. Students really enjoyed following 
the adventures of Roz the robot and her gosling son Brightbill.  The novel students are studying 
this Term is called ‘Hatchet’. We are following Brian who crash lands in the Canadian woods.  
 
Students are very lucky this Term to start learning the ukulele with Ms O’Brien as they finish 
with their bucket drumming from last Term. This Term Year 3/4 are continuing to gain valuable 
skills as they participate in a range of sports with Mr Vickery.  
 
Students were given the opportunity to enter the NERAM ‘Let’s Hang it’ art competition, we look 
forward to seeing if anyone becomes a finalist. Through the Sporting School Grants, K-6 will 
have the opportunity under a visiting coach to experience golf this term.  
As always lots of learning with some fun thrown in along the way. 
 
Ms Tanya Sinclair 
Primary Teacher 
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Primary News 

What a great start K – 6 students have had for Term 2 and now we are halfway through the 
term and the year. WOW! 5/6 thoroughly enjoyed their excursion to Bulagaranda (Mt 
Yarrowyck), it was a fantastic learning experience, and they were able to interpret the 
Aboriginal rock art to tell the story of what it was about.  
 
Zone Primary Cross Country was held in week 3 
with the following students representing the 
school admirably. Macklin Groth, Jaida Harper, 
Paige Sisson, Brooke and Lachlan Kemp, Sophie 
Riley and Maximus Luther. Well done girls and 
boys! 
 
Year 4 and Year 6 students have completed 
Check In Assessment for Reading and 
Numeracy with some pleasing results. This 
provides teachers with information about areas 
of learning that need to be a focus in future 
lessons. Years 3 – 6 will complete assessments 
again later in the year to demonstrate growth in 
their learning. 
 
Some students in Primary have had artwork digitally entered into the NERAM/UNE Let’s Hang 
It Art Exhibition. We await word on entries being chosen as finalists after which their original 
work will need to delivered to the competition for judging. Let’s hope someone is successful. 
 
Sporting Schools Grants have enabled students from K – 6 to participate in a Golf Clinic. The 
first session will be held at school on Tuesday 6th June 2023. There will be two coaches one 
from Grafton and one from Tenterfield. Students will then participate in a session at the Golf 
Club (Sport & Rec) Bundarra on Thursday 15th June 2023. Please return permission notes prior 
to the 15th June.  
 
Students have been participating in some great learning experiences in classrooms, all thanks 
going to the fantastic teaching staff for K – 6 students. Please talk to your students about these 
learning experiences as this ensures that they have been able to inform you of their learning for 
the day. The theme for attendance at school is: 
 

 
Vicki Light 
Assistant Principal 
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Congratulations to Kayla Farrugia, Shelbi McIiwain and Brooke Kemp for winning the 
canteen vouchers for Weeks 4-6 for the weekly 100% Attendance draw.  
 
This Term Week 5 and 10 we will have the highest attendance percentage for a stage class 
and student will receive a popup café voucher.  
Week 5 the Highest attendance percentage went to Year 5/6. 

 
Acknowledging students attendance of >95% for Weeks 4-6 Term 2. 

 
 Colby Hosking 

Lexie Ridgewell 

Gregory O'Brien 

Samuel Farrugia 

Brooke Kemp 

Elijah Sisson 

Robyn Fox 

Lachlan Kemp 

Zander Bradbery 

Declan McDonald 

Paige Sisson 

Marcus Azzopardi 

Chase Bradbery 

Macklin Groth 

Riley Kemp 

Sherwin Bisnar 

Brydee Harper 

Jayden Groth 

Gabrielle Hall 

Katie McLean 

Jemma Azzopardi 

Shelbi McIlwain 

Riley McLean 

Hayley Azzopardi 

Macey Davis 

Chayce Riley 
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Looking for something fun and creative to do in the winter school holidays? 

Bright Minds Tamworth will be presenting two creative kids workshops at the Uralla 
Library on Thursday 12 July. Both sessions will have activities designed for children from 
Kindergarten to Year 12. 
 
All bookings are to be made online using the link below. This is a great opportunity to 
redeem any outstanding NSWA Creative Kids Vouchers; simply book before June 30 and 
enter your voucher details. A reminder that these vouchers expire June 30. 

Bookings: https://brightmindstamworth.com.au/workshops/ 
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BUNDARRA CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 

BUNDARRA ANGLICAN CHURCH 
 

 

PH:  6723 7410 
 

 
Sunday Service 9.00 am 
 

 
COUNTRY WOMEN’S 

ASSOCIATION 
COURT STREET, BUNDARRA 

 
 PRESIDENT - 6723 7181 

 SECRETARY - 0412279109 
 TREASURER - 67233 476 
 
MEETINGS 2ND WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 1PM 

ALL WELCOME 

For help and professional advice - all stock marketing techniques - saleyards -
over the hook - in the paddock - Auction Plus 

 

C. L. SQUIRES & CO 
Stock. Property. Real Estate 
PHONE 6722 2588 

 

Terry Pyne 0447 231 411   Tom Oakes 0409 901 930 
Robbie Bloch 0409 191 229  Phil Hurford 0428 233 260 

BUNDARRA LIONS CLUB 
Meet every 2nd & 4th Thursday of the month at 7.30pm.   

 

New members always welcome. 
Bundarra Lions Club supporting 

the local community 

Enquiries: Gary Richey 67237256 

 

BUILDING CONTRACTOR 

JOHN LAYTON (LIC 42384) 

 

* New Homes  

*  Extensions 

* Sheds  

* Concreting  

*  Built-in Wardrobes & Kitchens 
 

Phone 6723 7323 or 0428 453 121 

Commercial Hotel 

Bendemeer St, Bundarra 
 

Proprietor:  Ruth Deaves 
 Phone 6723 7106 - Fax 6723 7162 

 

 Great  Budget Counter Meals    *   Beer Garden 

 Budget Accommodation             *   BBQ Area 

 Good Friendly Service 

 5 Beers  to choose from  (All on Tap) 

 

BUNDARRA AUTOMOTIVE 
STEVE GROTH 

10 Bendemeer Street 2359 
Bookings essential ring…. Helen   67237154 

 
Full Mechanical, modern vehicle service, tyres, wheel alignments, 

balancing, Blue, Pink, Green Slips, 
Fully accredited Licensed Workshop (Lic No; MVRL49022) 

 

                 
 
 

YOUR ‘LOCAL’ STOCK & STATION & REALESTATE AGENT 
LIVESTOCK: ALL CATEGORIES VIA SALEYARDS, 

AUCTIONS PLUS, OVER-THE-HOOK OR PRIVATE SALES. 
JUSTIN WILLIAMSON LIC# 1427300  

PH 02 6723 7434 FAX 0267237347 MOB 0428 252 404 
Email: williamsonruralmarketing@bigpond.com 

www.williamsonrural.com.au 

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more information. 
 

0267237102 

http://www.cwaofnsw.org.au/home/home.do


 

  

BUNDARRA CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

JR & JG DEZIUS Pty Ltd (Jeff Dezius) 
Builder Lic No. 235963C 

 

“Marla”  
Uralla Road 

Bundarra 2359 

 

Phone 6723 7205  Fax 6723 7400 

Mobile 0418 236 614 

 

Contract Fertilizer Spreading and Spraying 
……………………………………………………………………. 

 Fertilizer spreading all types including lime, manures 

 Boom spraying 24m boom 

 GPS guidance 

 Computer controlled 

 On farm loading with Bobcat includes scales 
 

………………………………………. 
 

CR & JM Turner: 6723 7214  or 0427 237 214 

Your local Landcare office.  
We are a non-profit, 
community owned 

organisation, offering a  
free service to the community. 

 

www.gwymaclandcare.com.au 
 
 

Country Fair Complex, Sweaney Street, Inverell 
2360 

Phone: 6721 1241 
email: admin@gwymaclandcare.net.au 

•  Solar Power 

•  Electrical Contractor 

•  Air-conditioning and 
    Refrigeration 

•  Solar Pumps 

•  Solar Hot Water 
Stephen Prosser www.sapphirecitysolar.com.au 

 6722 2345 58 Oliver Street, Inverell  NSW  2360 

 
 
 

Visit us at 101 Queen Street, Barraba or 
www.babesinthebush.com.au 

Phone: 02 6782 1303 

11-13 Bendemeer Street, Bundarra, NSW 2359 
Phone:026723 7100      
Fax: 02672307000 
Mobile: 0408017068      
Email: bundarra@mcgregorgourlay.com.au 
      

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more information. 
 

0267237102 

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more 
information. 

 
0267237102 

BUNDARRA GENERAL STORE 
“The Top Shop with the Lot” 
 

Community Postal Agency  
Trading Hours  
Mon - Fri 6.30am - 6pm 
Sat - Sun 8am-12:30pm     
Phone 6723 7101 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiy_9-Wy6TaAhXFE7wKHdmTAN4QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fmcgregorgourlay&psig=AOvVaw3DVCAWvZ4So1__ryqKy7Qa&ust=1523067620556826

